
From: Andrew Wilson < > 
Sent: Saturday, January 20, 2024 6:56 PM 
To: Natasha Salonen <natasha.salonen@wilmot.ca>; Steven Martin <steven.martin@wilmot.ca>; 
Stewart Cressman <stewart.cressman@wilmot.ca>; Lillianne Dunstall <lillianne.dunstall@wilmot.ca>; 
Harvir Sidhu <harvir.sidhu@wilmot.ca>; Kris Wilkinson <kris.wilkinson@wilmot.ca>; Clerks 
<clerks@wilmot.ca> 
Cc: james.bow@raresites.org 
Subject: Schneider Woods donation to rare Charitable Reserve 
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open any 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
 
Dear Mayor Salonen and Councillors; 
I fully support the Schneider family’s donation of their land to the rare Charitable Reserve as soon as 
possible. 
 
The land has been accessed by the public for years without the need for a parking lot. Creation of a 
parking lot would be very difficult and expensive as most of the land next to the road is wetlands. In 
addition, building a parking lot would destroy wetland, disturb or destroy habitat for many species and 
may hinder water flow and the environmental cleansing provided by the wetlands. Maintenance of the 
parking lot would incur further expense. Existing road parking works well now and, if necessary, could be 
improved at minimal cost. 
 
Furthermore, the donor is 94 years old. We don’t likely have a lot of time to complete the donation. If 
she dies,I understand that then the resulting taxation would necessitate sale of the lands, resulting in a 
loss of this beautiful property to everyone. 
 
There is no cost to Wilmot if this donation is approved. 
 
I strongly recommend that Wilmot Council remove the parking lot requirement and approve the 
severance application as soon as possible. 
 
Sincerely, 
Andrew Wilson 

 
 

 
 

 




